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TERM 4, WEEK 3 

DIARY DATES 

OCTOBER 

Week 3 
Thur 28 
 
 
 

Fri 29 
 
 
 

Sun 31 

 
10.30am Schools First 
Assembly 
 
 

World Teachers Day 
2.30pm  Liturgy— 
Mary MacKillop  
 

Mary MacKillop  
Feast Day—Diocesan 
Celebration  at  
St Patrick’s Church 
Blacktown 1.15pm 

NOVEMBER 

Week 4 
Mon 1 

 
Tues 2 
 

Thur 4 
 

Thur 4 -     
5 
 

Sat 6 

 
9.15am All Saints 
Mass 
 

Melbourne Cup Day 
 

ES1 Excursion 
 

Stage 3 Camp to  
Vision Valley 
 

SMOOSH Trivia night 

Week 5 
Wed 10 
 
 
Thur 11 
 
 
Fri 12 
 
 
Sat 13 

 
Early Stage 1 2011 
Parent Meeting 7.30pm 
 
10.50am Remembrance 
Day Liturgy  
 
Mufti Day and Ice 
Cream Day 
 
2pm Reconciliation 
Rehearsal 

Week 6 
Wed 17 
 
 
 
Fri 19 

 
Early Stage 1 2011 
Orientation Morning 
 9-11am 
 
7.30pm First  
Reconciliation 

Dear Parents, Staff and Students,  
 

As we approach the end of Term Two I would like to thank the many people who 
contribute to our community. The children attending St Monica’s are fortunate in 
having parents and staff concerned for their welfare. The children are to be  
commended for their hard work and enthusiasm for learning they have  
demonstrated this term. Term 3 is a busy school term with many exciting events 
on the school calendar including: a new and exciting gymnastics programme,  
Religious Literacy, Voice of Youth, Zone Athletics, St Monica’s Feast Day, 
Grandparents Day, Book Week and Book Fair, Canberra Excursion for Stage 3, 
Father’s Day stall and liturgy, Numeracy and Literacy Week. 
 
Best wishes to Miss Amanda Bentley who will be travelling to Rio de Janeiro as 
a Group Leader for World Youth Day during the holidays. She along with our 
Parish Priest, Father Fernando will be travelling with Bishop Anthony Fisher and 
200 of our young people in the Parramatta Diocese. Please remember Miss  
Bentley and all the pilgrims in your prayers.   You will be able to follow her  
travels on a Blog Site – which you will be able to access via the Diocese’s Web 
Site  ������������		��
���	
����
� �
 
There is a tradition in all cultures to have at least one day of rest during the week. 
In the Christian tradition, it used to be Sundays! This was a time for some prayer, 
reflection and family time. There were no shops open, no sport to attend, just 
time to spend with family and friends. Now in the busyness of life it seems this 
time has to be saved until we go on holidays. So, make sure this break is time to 
get over the winter ills and recharge mentally and spiritually for the next  
semester. 
 

Be sure to rest up in preparation for a busy few months!  
 

Have a great holiday. 
 
 
Louise O’Donnell 
Principal 
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DIARY DATES  - JUNE 

Week 9 
Fri 28 

 
Mufti Day—Pyjama 
Day—Gold coin 
 

Closing date ICAS—
Maths/English Stg 2/3 
 

School closes at 
3.00pm for Term 2 

JULY 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

TERM 3 
Week 1 
Mon 15 
 
 
 

 
Tues 16 

 
 
Staff Development 
Day 
Students do not attend 
school today 
 

Students return for 
Term 3 

Week 2 
Mon 22 
 
 
 

Wed 24 
 
 

Fri 26 

 
8.30am-10.30am  
Uniform Shop 
 

9am-11am Pow Wow 
 

7pm Social Welcome 
Team meeting 
 

Mufti Day—Toys 

Week 3 
Mon 29 
 
 
 
 
Wed 31 
 
 
Fri 2 Aug 

 
8.30am-10.30am  
Uniform Shop 
 
9am-11am Pow Wow 
 
ICAS—English  
Competition 
 
Theme Lunch 

Week 4 
Mon 5 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wed 7 
 
 
Thurs 8 

 
8.30am—10.30am 
Uniform Shop 
 
9am-11am Pow Wow 
2pm Monty Pryor 
(Author visit—whole 
school) 
 
Zone Athletics 
7pm POSMS Meeting 
 
St Mary of the Cross 
Liturgy 

AUGUST 

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 
 

Parents are reminded that there will be a Staff Development Day on  
Monday 15th July (the first day of Term 3). On this day the staff will be  
focused on our formation school goal: To provide opportunities for student 
and staff to develop their knowledge and understanding of faith with a focus 
on liturgy and prayer. Staff will be actively using the theological background 
in their Religious Education units for Term 3 to plan for the learning  
experiences for their students. Staff will also be preparing for the Religious 
Literacy Assessment during the term. 



 

ST MONICA’S NEWS  

DANCE FEVER 
Congratulations to the thirty four children who danced the night away last Friday night at Homebush representing 
our school at the Interschool Dance Challenge. The children were a credit to our school on the night. Special thanks 
to Mrs Mason, Ms Power and Miss Bentley for supervising our very well behaved students at the event. 
 
GYMNASTICS—Term 3   
Next Term all students will be involved in the ‘Gymnastics for All’ program. The students will need to wear their 
Sports uniform every Thursday.  
 

PYJAMA DAY (MUFTI) 
Don’t forget to wear your pyjamas and joggers this Friday 28 June and bring a gold coin donation for our fete. 
 

TOYS 
Are the toys falling out of the cupboard again?  Are you tired of tripping over toys in the middle of the night?   
During the holidays may be a great chance for everyone to sort through toys that your children aren’t using  
anymore. For the toy stall we are gratefully collecting items in good condition such as  jigsaws, board games, action 
figures, toy cars, dolls, soft toys, McDonald collectibles, balls, baby toys, tricycles, scooters, bikes, trains, lego, 
DVDs, VHS videos  etc.   
 

If soft toys are being donated we would appreciate these being washed prior to being sent in.  
 

Please note:  
· No broken items 
· No missing puzzle/game pieces 
 
There will be a mufti day on Friday, 26th July (Week 2) next term when the children will be asked to bring in toy 
donations. The Early Stage One parents will be sorting through your generous donations on the day and boxing the 
items into categories ready for fete day. 
 

BOXES     If any parent has spare boxes at home we would appreciate these being sent in so that we can use them 
to store our fete items.  Thank you. 
 
TENNIS LESSONS—Term 3 
Tennis lessons will recommence on Tuesday 6 August (Term 3, Week 4) as Mr Davidson will be away during the 
month of July.  A letter has been sent home to all tennis students advising them of this change.  
 
ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS 
The new 2013/2014 Entertainment books are now available!  The books include 2 for 1 meal deals, movie 
vouchers, discounts at local attractions and lots more!  Books cost $65 each and every book sold raises $13 for 
our school.   Order securely online at:-    https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/21576y3   
Please contact Mrs Abood in the school office if you have any further enquiries.  DON’T MISS OUT !!!! 
 

SOUP DRIVE for ST VINCENT DE PAUL—2013 Winter Appeal—Week 9 
Support our local chapter of St Vincent de Paul by donating a can or box of cup-o-soup to help less  
fortunate people feel warm and full during the cold winter months.  Thank you.  Ms Kerry Power 
 

SYMPATHY 
St Monica’s school community extends its sympathy and prayers to the Dib family (Christian and  
Jessica—Stage 1) on the passing of Mr Dib’s mother.  
 

SCHOOL FEES 
School fees for Term 2 are now overdue.  A second reminder letter has been sent out by the Catholic  
Education Office regarding overdue accounts.  Please finalise these payments immediately.  Term 3 
school fees will be sent out shortly.  If you are experiencing financial difficulty with regards to the school 
fees, please contact the school office immediately to arrange an appointment with the Principal.   
Thank you for your co-operation. 
 
LOST PROPERTY 
Please check the lost property box outside the office for your child’s clothing.  Any unclaimed, unlabelled 
clothing will be donated to the Uniform Shop at the end of Term. 
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CURRICULUM NEWS Page 3 

READING ENCOURAGEMENT PRIZE WINNERS FOR TERM 2 
 

Congratulations to the following children who received reading awards recently: 
 

ES1— Alexander Azar      Year 1—Geshua Toledo      Year 2– Mateo Soriano         Year 3— Jenny Taylor           
Year 4– Saisriman Tadepalli            Year 5—Nash Hawkins   Year 6—Isabelle Kandalaft 

MERIT AWARDS 
 

Congratulations to the following children who received Merit Awards at recent assemblies:  
 

Doyle:   Samira Hekeik, Matthew Zheng 
Callan:   Ryan Clark, Isabel Menjivar 
Conway:   Isabella Smith, Helena Unver 
Augustine:   Abrahim Dennis, Salama Kipanya (Kunambi), Abbi Lewis, Sally Essey, Andy Haddad 
McKinnon:   Alysha Dunnett, Mariah Farah, Saisriman, Hayley Herder-Beker, Ritesh Ashok Kumar 
Moran:   Christian Stathopoulos 
Keogh:   Mark Furjanic, Bryce Hossack 
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Garbhan Sciacca Patrick Crowle Laura Emphield Mateo Soriano 

Matilda-Rose Hall Natasha Muttoo Hayley Herder-Beke Ahmed Dukuly 

Alexis Chang Jordan Crockett Ashley Roberts Trinity Bird 

Staff:   Ms Power 

 

Happy birthday to the following students and staff who will  
celebrate birthdays in July! 
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Catherine McAuley   
Westmead  

 
Enrolments for  
Year 11 2014 
 

Catherine McAuley Westmead is  
 currently enrolling for Year 11 2014.  

Limited places available. 
 
Please contact our School Reception on 
9849 9100 for  further information or to 

arrange a tour of the school. 

Join us in the first week of the school holidays (2 – 5 July) for a range of fun art making workshops  inspired by the 
Story exhibition in Lewers Learning Centre. Workshops include making your very own Snow dome, book  
illustration, journal making, clay water buffalo construction and a puppet theatre textile workshop to name a few 
(details attached). Wear clothes suitable for a workshop environment and bring a snack. Bookings and pre-payment 
essential 5-12 years $15 per student. 
 

Also on offer for the first time is a 3 day Writers Camp for Children ages 9-12 years  Monday 8 July – 10 July $90. 
This is an amazing opportunity to have access to living authors in the inspiring setting of the  
regional gallery. For more information on specific workshops please visit our website 
www.penrithregionalgallery.org<http://www.penrithregionalgallery.org   BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL:  4735 1100 
or  gallery@penrithcity.nsw.gov.au<mailto:gallery@penrithcity.nsw.gov.au  

STEPPING BEYOND: SUPPORT FOR THOSE SEPARATED OR DIVORCED 
On the last Tuesday of each month CatholicCare Solo Parent Ministry invites those who have been separated or di-
vorced to an evening for sharing and support. The emphasis is on personal development, growth and goals for a hope
-filled future. Shared personal experiences are prompted by the questions: “How well are you stepping beyond? 
What do you want to step beyond? What are you currently stepping beyond? What is stopping you from stepping 
beyond? What have you learned as you keep stepping beyond?”  Venue: CCSS centre 51-59  
Allawah St, Blacktown. Time: 7.30 – 9.30. Cost: $5.00. Registration: soloparentministry@ccss.org.au or  
Ph. 99330205. 
 

UNDERSTANDING FAMILY LAW  
Each year CatholicCare Solo Parent Ministry offers a Seminar to assist those who have to deal with the Family Law 
System following separation or divorce. Information will include:  How the Family Law Works, How the Court de-
termines what is in the best interests of the child and the child’s needs, safety and rights. Guest Speaker: Ms  
Bernadette Devine, (Family Law Courts Family Consultant) Venue: CCSS Centre, 51-58 Allawah St, Blacktown. 
Date/Time: 17th July, 7.30pm. Further details and registration: soloparentministry@ccss.org.au or Ph. 99330205 

Discover OLMC Parramatta 
 

Our Lady of Mercy College Parramatta invites you to discover contemporary learning, academic excellence in the 
Mercy tradition at OLMC and enjoy a ‘comfortable cup of tea’ with the College Executive at the Open Morning Tour 
on Monday, July 22, 2013.  
 

The College is now enrolling for 2014 and 2015.  Visit www.olmc.nsw.edu.au or phone 8838 1263 to reserve your 
place or obtain further information. 

John Paul II Class of 1988  
25 Year Anniversary Dinner   23rd November 2013   Blacktown Workers Club 
Contact Email : JPII1988reunion@gmail.com 
Facebook search : JP II class of 1988 invite will be sent via events page. 



POW WOW NEWS 
Hi everyone.  We have had a wonderful Term 2 learning about 
lots of different animals . Last  Monday we made slithery snakes 
and creepy spiders. On Monday, Mrs Elias turned the children into 
little lion bear cubs  - they looked so adorable. Next term Pow 
Wow commences on  Monday 22nd July as Monday 15 July is a 
Pupil Free Day.  Children who are going to  begin pre school and 
ES1 next year will start preparing for this by bringing in their own 
morning tea.   Pow Wow is held on Mondays during school terms 
9am-11am in the Community Room.  Entry is a gold coin  
donation.  Have a wonderful holiday and we will see you all in 
term 3!   Mrs Bernadette Haddad  
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Parish Fete - LUCKY DIP donations UPDATE        -      Now accepting good quality USED items! 
 

Here's a tidy up idea for you at home over these school holidays!  Do your kids have a box full of party-favours,  
nick-nacs and toys from happy meals? We would gladly appreciate further donations of new and USED items that 
are small and suitable for our lucky dip items. eg anything you may have used to pop into party bags for your  
children, like silly glasses, little cars, plastic insects, small puzzle toys, stamps, plastic jewellery, little note pads,  
stationery, etc.  Used items must be clean and in good condition. 
 

If YES, items can be brought into school and placed in the Blue Lid Party Bin that is located outside the office.   
A heartfelt thank you to the families who have so far donated new items to our Lucky Dip donation bin.  
Julie Anne Gorrell 
 
FETE NEWSLETTER 
The latest edition of the Fete Newsletter (3rd Edition) has been uploaded to the School website as well as Skoolbags. 
Please read it for all the latest information and updates regarding the Fete. 
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